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April 16, 2020 
 
Panjini Balaraju 
Department of Ecology 
Toxics Cleanup Program, SWRO 
PO Box 47775 
Olympia, WA  98504-7775 
 
Re: Former Unocal Bulk Plant 0855 

333 6th Street, Woodland, WA (Property) 
Facility/Site: 1111 
Cleanup Site ID No.: 3790 
 
Notice of Sale 
Request to Remove Restrictive Covenant 

  
 
Mr. Balaraju: 
 
Union Oil Company of California (Union Oil) owns the referenced property.  On September 23, 2003, the 
attached Restrictive Covenant was recorded against the Property in Cowlitz County, Washington under 
Auditor File Number 3160136.  On August 18, 2015, the Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology) 
issued a No Further Action letter dated August 18, 2015 (attached) for the site (NFA Letter).  The NFA 
Letter concluded that no further remedial action was necessary at the site.  The NFA Letter did not require 
that a Restrictive Covenant be recorded against the Property as a condition of issuing the NFA Letter. 
 
Pursuant to Section 4 of the Restrictive Covenant, Chevron Environmental Management Company 
(CEMC), on behalf of its affiliate Union Oil, hereby provides 30 days’ notice that Union Oil intends to sell 
the Property located at 333 6th Street, Woodland, Washington. 
 
In addition, and pursuant to Section 8 of the Restrictive Covenant, CEMC, on behalf of its affiliate Union 
Oil, requests that Ecology consent to recording an instrument that provides that the Restrictive Covenant 
shall no longer limit the use of the Property or be of further force or effect.  Such action is appropriate 
because Ecology has determined that current site conditions do not warrant any further action, as set forth 
in the NFA Letter, and retention of the Restrictive Covenant was not a condition of issuance of the NFA 
Letter.  I ask that you contact me at your earliest convenience to discuss implementing the termination 
and release of Restrictive Covenant. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Cheryl Cameron 
 
Enclosures 
Cc:  Manager, Real Estate and Development 
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